## Working meeting of officers of Investigative Committee of Russia with officer of Italian Republic Police



The Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation hosted a working meeting of officers of the Directorate on International Cooperation and the Main Forensics Directorate with Paolo Cambieri, the liaison officer of the Polizia di Stato of the Italian Republic, authorized by the Italian embassy in Moscow.

During the meeting, representatives of the Investigative Committee of Russia discussed with their Italian colleague a set of issues on a counter-strategy to suicidal and offensive behaviour of minors related to the psychological impact of the Internet.

The Polizia di Stato representative took interest in the work of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation; taking into account the importance of the matters in question, he proposed to share relevant experience with Italian experts in the future and also to consider a possibility of

developing of a bilateral agreement on cooperation in the field.

The parties expressed their willingness to develop and strengthen the cooperation on said issues, as well as on other matters of mutual interest.

08 June 2018

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/1268364